MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 15th JUNE 2009 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors Nick McNally, Charles Arch, Sheena Duller, Rhiannon Jones and Gwyneth Davies. 
Apologies, Brian Thomas, Meinir Taylor, Adam Lionel and Cllr Ifan Davies.

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Charles Arch.

Matters Arrising
Water Wheel

An invitation was received from Pentir Pumlumon to the opening of the water wheel. They also want to do an official handover of the wheel to the Community Council. It was decided not to do the handover as the lease has not been amended by Pentir Pumlumon. 

Street lighting

The clerk has sent the maps and information back to the County Council about which lights we want kept on all night.

Precept

The 2009-10 precept has gone into our account. The sum of £1870.70

Correspondence
Planning Application

A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council informing us that the planning application for a dwelling adjacent to Pendre had been turned down.

2009-10 Audit

A letter was received from BDO Stoy Hayward informing us that the annual Audit must be completed by the 17 August 2009.
Countryside Council for Wales

A letter was received from the Countryside Council for Wales informing us that they were beginning a control programme in June to attempt to clear Himalayan Balsam in the Ystwyth Valley. We were asked to display information posters on notice boards.

Welsh Language Plan

A report was received from the Welsh Language Society. Cllr Gwyneth Davies will take and report by the next meeting.

Community Garden.

Mr Tony Mahon has asked if he can use a slug deterrent on the Community Garden. The garden club have some money left and will purchase the necessary deterrent..

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on the 20th July 2009 at 7.30 pm.

